
From: Emily Hinkens [EMAIL ADDRESS REDACTED]  
Sent: Tuesday, July 08, 2014 9:40 AM 
To: Virtual Marking 
Subject: Marking of Products Covered by Pending Applications 
 
One issue I have run into is whether a website may list pending application serial numbers and/or 
application publication numbers along with issued patents.  Can the product associated with the 
pending application still be marked “Pat. www.company.com/patents” or is this attempting to deceive 
the public because use of the word “Pat.” could be seen as implying a patent has issued?  On the other 
hand, is intent to deceive negated by associating the article with a patent application publication 
number on the website? 
 
It does not seem ideal to have to mark “Pat. Pending www.company.com/patents” as this would then 
require a change when the patent issues to “Pat. www.company.com/patents”, defeating the 
expediency purpose of the virtual marking statute.  
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